
ELSINBORO TOWNSHIP 
May 20, 2020 Special Meeting 

 
The Special meeting was called to order at 4:30p.m. by Mayor Elwell as posted on the 

website and front door of the Emergency Management Building. 
 
 Roll Call -  Mayor Elwell, Deputy Mayor McAllister, Committeeman Hogate, Clerk Uzdanovics 
and several residents 
 
   ORDINANCE INTRODUCTION 
 

ORDINANCE NO. 2020-05 Repeal of Ordinance No. 2020-04 and reopening of 
Oakwood Beach Access Points  (By title only) 

Adoption May 22, 2020 
Motion McAllister      Second Hogate   3 RCV yes 
 

Open to Public Comment 
 

Mayor Elwell discussed this with DEP in April and the decision to close the beach 
was made  and then with further discussion with the DEP in May they made the 
decision to reopen the beach with limited parking and social distancing.   
 
Mrs. Grant asked about the limited parking,  Mayor Elwell shared the Ordinance 
follows state recommendations limiting to 50% of parking. 
 
Mr. Cornman asked if the police are involved, Mayor Elwell said yes.  Mr. Cornman 
then thanked the committee for keeping everyone safe ad all of the proactive steps 
they were taking. 
 
Cheryl Leonard asked if street parking was allowed. The ordinance only governs 
parking lots.Mayor Elwell notified those in attendance that PSE&G is aware of the 
ordinance, however someone vandalized the gate and PSE&G won’t be immediately 
opening. 
 
Mr. Cornman asked if Mayor Elwell could report on any policing that has been done 
on restrictions. The police chief is not present but that information will be available 
at the next meeting. 
 

Date of Next Meeting: May 22, 2020 
 

Motion for Adjournment made at 4:46pm  by McAllister  Second Hogate  3 RCV yes 


